BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JULY 8TH 2010
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM PC Paul Thinn attended to report on the crime figures. There had been 5 recorded crimes – 2 relating to drugs, 1 burglary, 1 theft of a motor vehicle and 1 assault.

Mrs Claudia Powell attended to discuss work she is doing in connection with Bardsey School. Parents are concerned at the rather unsatisfactory report obtained by the school from Offsted and wish to help improve some of the areas of criticism – lack of outdoor provision and poor inter cultural relations with the village generally. Regarding the former, it is recognised that the school has land but an, insufficient  budget to develop it. Claudia suggested that local initiative could assist , with the possibility , for example, of farmers using their machinery for any ground work. She was simply making the Council aware of the situation and the work being undertaken. Cllrs suggested that ideas could be circulated on the web site and university students could be asked for suggestions. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  Cllr Overfield declared an interest in Finance (3) . 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Overfield, Tatman, Bradford, Wright, Flockton, Hoyland and Lobley. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Gittins. 
6320   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JUNE 10TH These were approved. 
6321   MATTERS ARISING  
1 .Update of Parish Plan. . Cllr Overfield had updated the plan and circulated details to all Cllrs between meetings. Cllr Lobley suggested that a list be drawn up of projects completed, impossible to achieve, and on going. She agreed to undertake this, which should lead on to the next phase. (Action GL)
2. Condition of Telephone Box on Tithe Barn Lane. BT had promised to look into this. They have repaired the broken panes in the red kiosk on Church Lane but are to be asked to clean the remainder of the glass.(Action JG) 
3. Conditions in Hetchell Woods  Cllr Bradford reported that the camping season was in full spring and the problem was once again failure to clear up rubbish. Anyone observing problems should not tackle the youths but should immediately phone the Police. A system of wardens patrolling regularly would be most helpful. The Chairman offered to speak again to representatives of Scarcroft and Thorner and it was agreed to ask for volunteer wardens via the newsletter. It was noted that Mr Cornforth’s tractor had broken down trees when travelling legitimately along the course of the embankment. Cllr Bradford offered to check on damage and speak to Mr Cornforth if necessary. (Action JB)
4 .West Well  The Chairman suggested that cutting the grass round the well should be added to Mark Hullah’s list of maintenance tasks. Council agreed. (Action JG). The newts are being returned to the pond and the Chairman is planning to get rid of the algae which has formed on the surface of the pond. 
5. Village Pump A meeting of the Ward Cllrs is to be held in August to discuss funding of the applications for grants from the Well Being Fund which have been submitted to them. 
6. Registration of PC lands. Chris Walton of Hartlaw has conducted a search through Land Registry which showed that the land on which both the pump and the well are sited is not  registered. He has also ascertained that the former is not within the curtilage of Holly House. It is still possible that both lands are owned by LCC Highways . He suggested that anyone wishing to take the matter further should visit the archives at Wakefield. It would be much easier to register the land if the Council had some evidence of ownership. The only danger of another party trying to make claim to either piece of land would arise if they were fenced off and maintained for 12 years by that party. However, Chris considered that if the Parish Council was spending money on maintenance of the pump and well, it would be advantageous to bring the land on which they were sited into its ownership. He will be leaving Hartlaw on August 3rd and is unsure whether  parish council affairs will receive the same favourable treatment in the future. The cost to date for searches is £20.90. 
7. Path from Congreves to Park Field. The path is to be walked during the following week. (Action ES)
8. Ascot Path  James Child, Senior Surveyor LCC Asset Management Division,   had acknowledged that some hollies planted by LCC had died quickly and agreed that the Authority would replace in the planting season , in November. He felt that the weeds were rightly the responsibility of the PC but on this occasion he would ask LCC to deal with them. Council discussed maintenance of the area and agreed that in accordance with the lease , making maintenance of the area the responsibility of the PC, Mark Hullah should also be asked to include this in his work schedule. (Action JG) The work requested on the path has been carried out. 
9. Highways Update. Cllr Hoyland reported that the drain on Mill Lane has collapsed completely and contractors hope to repair it in 2 weeks time. 
She was asked to report to Highways a broken cast iron gulley on the footpath on Church Lane beyond Smithy Lane turn off. (Action BH).
10. Polling Station at East Rigton Scout Hut. The Clerk had e mailed Alex Meek, LCC Elections Manager, but had not yet received a reply due to holiday arrangements. 
11. Replacement Hedge on A 58.  Cllr Overfield reported that he had met David Cooper of LCC who had agreed to speak to Glendales about replacement bushes but he had heard nothing further. He suggested that 3 year old plants be requested as there would be less chance of their being uprooted by mistake. Also, Mark Hullah should be asked to apply weed killer on the grass up to the hedge. (Action JG)
12. Youth Club. Cllr Bradford reported that the 3 youth Leaders were turning up each week and walking through the village trying to recruit members as no one was turning up. This was obviously a very unsatisfactory situation, especially as the PC was paying the rent each week. He intended to speak to them and suggest a complete break until September when it was hoped that they could use the Sports Club. The Youth Leader had written to Council that members were anxious to return to the Sports Club and he hoped that the Council would continue to help with payment of the rent which BSC now felt compelled to charge.  (Action JB)
13. Problem of Bins on Cornmill Lane. Cllr Tatman had reported between meetings that, following an e mail from Brian Tungate reporting on an unsatisfactory conversation he had held with Mr Wainwright, the first line of approach agreed by the Council – communication on the issue between neighbours- had clearly failed to provide a solution. The Clerk had then contacted Cleansing, who had promised a site visit from one of their officers, Brian Hartley. It was possible that their Enforcement Team might take action if waste was not properly contained, even on private land.  On the advice of Cllr Tatman, it had been suggested that Mr Tungate should meet Mr Hartley on site at a mutually convenient time. 
6322   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field- Quotation from GGS Groundcare  for £80 + VAT to clean out debris and logs from beck and cut back overhanging branches from bridge to joining beck.  Council agreed that this was reasonable and Mark Hullah should be asked to undertake the work. (Action JG)
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report except that some tree chopping work had been done at the neighbouring property and it was hoped that no damage had been done to the oaks in the wood.  
3. Playground. With the exception of the roundabout, which required a new cap fitted, Record had dealt with all the remedials. Council have been informed that work on installing the whirly playpod is to commence on July 23rd and is expected to take 2 weeks. Additional grass matting under the striding edge would cost £642. Cllr Bradford suggested that some grass seed should be planted as the playground was currently very dry and dusty. It was agreed to postpone the official opening until September.  Martin Wright had replied to the Clerk’s request for information about the inspector used by LCC for playground inspection. His charge is £25 per visit, these being made twice a year. Inspections by Cllrs should be weekly. Martin is willing to meet Cllrs on site to discuss a checking schedule. The Clerk was asked to make the arrangements. (Action JG)
4. Web Site .Cllr Lobley reported that she had received an unsatisfactory report from Deep Blue Digital concerning technicalities associated with setting up a diary and an e mail list. There was also different software required for a forum from that which had been purchased for a blog. Cllrs agreed to continue with the software already obtained and not to purchase more. Although the “hit” list had improved from the previous summer, the June figures were down from those of April and May. 
5. Bardsey Community Forum.  There was nothing to report. 
6323   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/10/02392 – Land West of Arena Park, Tarn Lane, Scarcroft – Retro App. for Horse Shelter. (No objection) 
(b)P/10/02511 – 20 Wayside Crescent, Scarcroft – Ext. & Cons. (No objection) . 
© P/10/02631 – Rigton Gates, Scarsdale Lane – Canopy with Glazed Roof.(No objection)  
(d) P/10/02937 – Red Lea, Woodacre Crescent – Exts.( Not yet agreed)
(e) P/10/02758 – The Bungalow, Blackmoor Farm, Tarn Lane – Replacement 3 Bed. Dwelling., Garage & Store. (Likely to be no objection )
The Council approved the decisions of the sub-committee. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/10/01725 – Young, 29 Congreve Way – Retro. 
(b) P/10/01793 – Hedley, 3 Meadow Close  - Ext. & Dormer Window.  

(c) P/10/01809 – Gooch, Gillbeck, Keswick Lane – Ext. & new Balcony/Terrace. 
(d) P/10/01999 – Chadwick, Cherry Trees, Wetherby Road – Exts. 

(e) P/09/05010 – Sowden, Askrigg, MillLane – Ext ,Porch& Enlarged Terrace. 

(f) P/10/01925 – Gray, Glenmhor , Scarsdale Ridge – Ext. of time for app. 07/02486 – Garage. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) P/10/01980- Best, Leyside, Keswick Lane – Replacement Gates. 
(b) P/10/9/00138/MOD – Amendment to app. 09/00091 – Exts. – Netherton, 12 Church Lane
4. Links on Website to Planning Applications. It was agreed that large or contentious issues should be viewed by the whole Council before a response was sent to LCC. 
6324   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) J. Gallant – Salary – April, May, June.                                      £1530.75
(b) Aon Ltd – Extra Insurance Premium                                             117.28

It was agreed to pay the bills listed above. 

2. Financial Standing Orders. The Clerk had circulated those previously approved by the Council. They were approved with one amendment. 
3. Request from Chairman of BSC for extra grant from BPC. Cllr Overfield discussed this request but took no part in the final voting.  As Secretary of BSC and one of the 4 Trustees, he had already circulated Cllrs with full details of the financial position regarding the funding of the new clubhouse. The Trustees considered that the amount of the deficit in funding might prejudice the continuance of the club and it would be appreciated if the PC could help by funding as much as possible of the £20,000 which they wished to cover in the short term, although there would still be a considerable deficit.. They asked whether the PC would consider making a substantial grant to BSC over a 5 year period .They also asked whether the PC would consider waiving the £450 rent charge for the same period. The Clerk had then re- circulated the budget agreed by Council, with projected receipts and payments to the end of the financial year. This showed that the projected surplus at the year end would be significantly lower than in previous years. There was, however, no reason why the PC should not budget for a future grant to BSC over 5 years, commencing in April 2011. After much discussion it was agreed that the rent payments should not be waived but a grant should be made to BSC over a short period  of years. The Chairman asked Cllrs to vote between a grant of £3,000 or one of £5,000 . Voting was 3 for £3,000 and 4 for £5,000. It was therefore agreed that a grant of £5,000 should be made to BSC in April 2011, with the strong recommendation to the next Council that it be continued for a further 3 years. 
6325   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. High Fence to rear of 15 Congreve Way. The Clerk had been advised by Ian Oxley, Enforcement Officer for ROW, that no significant amount of encroachment had taken place. Cllr Flockton had asked the Planners to check on the height of the fence which, if over 1 metre in height, would require planning consent.  
6326   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Graffiti Cllr Flockton reported that although most graffiti notified to LCC had been removed, some still remained on the bus shelter on the A58 close to the junction with Keswick Lane. (Action JG).

2. Parish Walks Cllr Flockton reminded Cllrs that these would be on Tuesday13th July and Saturday 17th July. 

3. Water bubbling outside The Gables, Mill Lane Cllr Hoyland was asked to report this. (Action LF)
4. Hedge beyond School on Woodacre Lane It had been reported that rubbish was being dumped here. Cllrs to observe. 

5. Task for Mr Joy  It was agreed to ask Mr Joy to clear rubbish along the A58 from Congreve Approach to the bend. (Action JG).

6. Date of March meeting 2011 Council agreed to a request from the Clerk that this should be changed to the first Thursday in the month – March 3rd 2011. 

7. File for PC Minutes  Council agreed to a request from the Clerk for the purchase of a cheap file to house the Minutes as the binder of the  large ledger in current use was in danger of breaking with the weight of paper already contained in it. 
Signed :

Date : 
BPC July 10 Mins. 
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